
August 24, 2006 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Selected Clinical Leadership 
 
FROM: John R. Raymond, M.D., DCI Professor of Medicine, Vice President for Academic Affairs 

and Provost 
 
SUBJECT: Policy Regarding Outpatient Prescribing of Controlled Substances 
  

 
Enclosed for your review and distribution is a copy of a recently approved University policy 

providing a comprehensive review of the federal and state laws which apply to the prescribing of 
controlled substances for outpatients.  This policy, and its associated procedures, essentially “mirrors” 
these laws and will provide all duly licensed practitioners and students with the University’s position and 
expectations in managing this particular aspect of patient care. 

 
Briefly stated, this policy will provide practitioners and administrators with guidelines for the 

following activities in the prescribing of controlled substances: 
 

• Prescribing after normal business hours in the absence of the patient or medical record will be 
permitted only by the patient’s practitioner-of-record 

 

• Prescribing after normal business hours by on-call or secondary prescribers will only be allowed 
following a review of the patient’s medical record and/or the presence of the patient 

 

• Pre-signed, blank prescriptions may not be issued to any individual with the intent of that individual 
completing the prescription 

 

• Sufficient quantities of controlled substances should be prescribed to assure continued therapy 
during periods when outpatient clinics are closed or principal prescribers cannot be reached 

 

• Documentation in the patient’s medical record of prescribing activity must occur at the time of 
prescribing (secondary or on-call practitioner) or on the next business day (primary presciber) 

 

• Prescription writing must take into account patient safety by assuring legible and complete 
directions to be conveyed to the patient by the dispensing pharmacist 

 

• Only University-approved prescription blanks, available through MUSC Printing Services, will be 
used for outpatient prescribing 

 

• Ordering of prescription blanks through MUSC Printing Services will be limited to authorized staff 
and only upon receipt of the standard Intra-Institutional Transfer (IIT) form. 

 
Please refer to the body of the policy document for complete details. 

 
 I would ask that you distribute this document to all individuals in your administrative unit that will 
be affected by this policy including, but not limited to, faculty, staff, housestaff and students as you deem 
appropriate and necessary. 



SUBJECT: Policy Regarding Outpatient Prescribing of Controlled Substances 
August 24, 2006 
Page 2 
 
 
 
 
 It may be worth noting that practitioners operating outside the limits of this policy will also be in 
violation and federal and/or state laws dealing with controlled substances.  In such instances, these 
practitioners will be held accountable on an individual basis for any transgressions and will be subject to 
investigation by DEA and/or S.C. DHEC.  They may also be subject to disciplinary action by University 
Administration. 
 
 Thank you in advance for distributing this important information. 
 
Enc. (1) 
 
 
 














